Burnaby Tennis Club
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, March 20 2013
Present
 Graham Youde, Operations                                   
 Susan Youde – Social   

 Gary Sutherland,                                 
 Geoff Lakeman – Vice President 
 Hazel Padula – Ladies League                                                                           
  Barbara Docherty               
 Absent 
Larry Melnyk – President    
Val Cuthbert – Secretary  

David Pell – Director at Large   

Approval of draft agenda
 Approval of Draft Agenda moved by Geoff, seconded by Graham.  Motion approved. 

Adoption of the Minutes from January 16th, 2013.   
Adjust the spelling of Hazel’s name.  Hazel moved that the minutes be adopted, Hazel seconded the motion.  Motion approved.   

Business arising from the January 16th, 2013 Minutes  

· Gary will look into getting volunteers from the School for the Burnaby Open.
· Graham will follow up on the input on the lease.

· Larry and Graham to complete Glen’s contract.  

· Val sent code of conduct for posting at the clubhouse and online. 

Office Manager Report 

· Two additional board members will be added to sign cheques.  Barb and Susan. 
· Eng’s suggestion will be added to the code of conduct.  “Do not violate any of the existing BTC booking rules.”

· The club will buy tennis balls from Brandon at all court stringing as it will cost less.

· Non-smoking signs are displayed in the club area. 

· Locks will be removed in the locker rooms.  A warning will be posted.  Rae will contact dependable lock to remove them.

· Rae will buy new locks to be loaned to members while they are playing.

· A bulk e mail will be sent out regarding angle parking on Sprott gravel area.

· The summer membership fee of  $100.00 initiation and $120.00 membership fee will remain the same.  

· The cracked mirror in the men’s washroom has been replaced.

· Water in the bubble has been a serious issue.  Graham used the high power blower as a last go and cleared the pine needles out of the drains.  Thanks Graham and staff members who mopped up running water.  

· If there is an issue with a guests conduct, the member hosting should be advised to advise the guest that bad behaviour will not be tolerated. 

· The office will monitor empty courts.  Players should call the office and put their name on the court if they want to stay on and the court is available. 

· Boris’s proposed rule change is on hold until the new rules committee is formed.  Action Item:  Larry should contact Boris to let him know it will be considered at that time. 

· Graham proposed a review of the booking rules before the next season.  A rules committee will be formed.  Motion seconded by Geoff.  Motion approved. 

· Guest log.  Guests must show picture I.D. at sign in. 

Head Pro Report 
1. Spring League Court Booking 
· Last year, each team, men and women were given the privilege to book 2 home matches indoors at no cost.  This will be the same for this year.  It would be from early to mid April. 

2. Annual Club Tournament 

· Will take place from mid to late April.

· Poster and sign-up sheets will be posted in the office beginning next week. 

3. Doubles Drill Session 

· I have started 3 groups of 4 members each for two hour clinics once per week. 
· This will be open to members only for now.
· This will also be mentioned at Tuesday night doubles and mixed nights.
4. SFU Tennis Team Booking Follow-Up

· We offered them a late Friday and Monday slot.
· They could not use Friday so passed. 

5. Club Court Power Washing 

· Must be done every spring. 
· The 5 courts directly across from the clubhouse don’t seem to receive the dirt and runoff that our courts do.
· The overflow from the garden near the gate also creates mud and debris on the farther courts.   Action Item:  The City will be contacted (by whom?) 
Feedback on Annual General Meeting 

· No feedback.

How to fill vacant Board Positions

· David will be asked if he would take on the Treasurer position.
· Discussion on the other vacant positions to be discussed at the next meeting when there are more member’s present. 
Junior’s Early Start Tennis

· Early tennis for high performance juniors will start in October and tie in with the early birds.  Barb will canvass for interest. 
Club Socials 

· The next evening social is April 26th featuring the Taxmen Beatles tribute band.
· The day social is scheduled for April 10th. 
Club Decorating 

· The office will arrange the junk removal truck for the 1st week in April. 
Next Meeting 

· April 17, 2013
